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1.

Mr. Christopher F. L. Prins

Chief, Timber Section

Trade Division

Christopher.prins@unece.org
Translation

Strategic review of ECE/FAO forestry and timber work programme

Dear Mr. Prins,

Together with the questionnaire you forwarded an overview of the individual programme elements and the main activities of the year 2000. On the whole, I agree to the importance attached to the individual points and the allocation of resources. Therefore this paper should form the basis of the priority list which has to be developed. 

Since resources are scarce, we will have to focus on core areas. These certainly include those areas which relate to market, trade, sector-specific reports, and prognoses. In this context, the reliability of the data has a major role to play. Going beyond a mere collection of data, analyses of data bases in the form of classification and nomenclature (commodity classification) get ever more important.  

With regard to the assessment of markets, possible changes in trade flows, caused by the reduction in tariffs and non-tariff barriers to trade within the framework of WTO negotiations, should be incorporated, too. 

I believe that there is also scope for action as far as publications are concerned. The long-term study European Forest Sector Outlook Studies (EFSOS) should be enhanced by taking account of criticism expressed by industry. For instance, the European trade associations should voice their opinions even before the study is conducted. Moreover, we would like to propose to examine whether the associations are prepared to contribute to the study by providing financial resources (e.g. to take account of specific wishes). In this respect it would certainly be advantageous if the forecasting model was available on data media, enabling industry to make its own model calculations.  

An index would be of great help as regards EFSOS and also the other publications. 

I think the annual timber bulletin "Forest Products Markets in (2000) and Prospects for (2001)" is the most important of the remaining reports. It gives an up-to-date overview of the markets and also includes prospects for the near future, which is of interest to readers. However, the bulletin "Forest Products Annual Market Review" reports in detail on events of the past and  therefore meets with less interest than the other bulletin. Here I could imagine a withdrawal or at least considerable cuts. 

We would like to explain this in detail at the meeting of 21 to 23 February 2001.

Finally, I would like to refer to the Ministry's new name, asking you to change the mailing list in the Secretariat accordingly.

Yours sincerely, 

signed: Wermann
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